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PRESTON VILLAGE

NEWSLETTER
September 2013
NEWS FROM ALL SAINTS CHURCH
LETTER FROM THE VICAR
First of all, it has been good to welcome Revd Angie Austin, who has joined us to work as Curate in our benefice. Some of us were there at Gloucester Cathedral on June 30th for her ordination as deacon and we look forward to her ordination as priest next July. As a “non-stipendiary” (or “self-supporting”) minister she will generally work on Tuesdays, Thursdays as well as Sundays, although there will be some flexibility with this.

I hope you managed to have some time for relaxation during the summer months, especially in the very warm weather in July. As we return to a more regular routine in life, with schools beginning again and many other activities starting up after the break, it is interesting to note how this month can feel like the beginning of a new year than January 1st. The summer break can, as well as helping us to take some relaxation, enable us to take a step back from the busyness of life and to look at our lifestyle and how we use our time. I read once about how September is one of the busiest times for job applications and searches for new houses as people come back from holiday and decide to make some changes to their life.

Probably most of us won’t want to make such a radical change, but perhaps this year you have been inspired to think about new things you could be involved in. As you do so, can I remind you that our churches offer lots of opportunities for activities, reflection and learning. There are, for example, opportunities to learn more about the Christian faith and to meet others for study and discussion. Why not take some time to find out what your local church offers. One of our main aims, after all, is to serve our local community.

I hope you have enjoyed a wonderful summer and are energised to begin a new year of activity and involvement.

David Bowers   Vicar of the Benefice of South Cerney with Cerney Wick, Siddington and Preston   (The Vicarage, Silver Street, South Cerney, Cirencester, Glos. GL7 5TP Tel: 01285 860221    email: dbowers@btinternet.com)  
Curate - Rev'd Angela Austin Tele: 01285 860692

Churchwardens – 
All Saints' Preston: 
Alister Painter (650624); 

St Peter’s Siddington: 
Allen Howe (657933) Mike Painter (650624)

CHURCH OFFICE: 01285 862632  Wednesday and Thursday 9.30am-12.30pm  E-mail address:  administrator@churnside-parishes.org.uk   Answerphone otherwise.
See the final page of this newsletter for information about church services

Prayers: The streets and areas in the Churnside Benefice (South Cerney, Cerney Wick, Siddington and Preston) to be prayed for in all our churches during September are Fraziers Folly, Four Acre Park, Furzen Leaze, Gray Road and Ham Lane.

Prayer Board: There is a prayer board inside the main door of All Hallows Church for your personal prayer requests. Anything placed there is prayed for at Morning Prayer.
The complete Benefice Church Diary and News is published on the Benefice website  http://www.churnside-parishes.org.uk/link/link.pdf and is already available in the church porch, but it will not be included in the monthly newsletter.  Only services at All Saints, Preston and St Peters, Siddington and Hunters Care will be included.  These can be found at the end of the Newsletter together with the Church Cleaning and Flower Rota.

2013 HARVEST SUPPER
I know it feels as though the summer has only just got going, but harvest will soon be upon us!  The Date for your Diary is Sunday 22nd September.   The 6pm church service followed at 7pm by an informal supper in the village hall. 
For those new to the village, you don’t have to go to the church beforehand, though it would be lovely to see you there if you do. Come to either, or both,  your choice.

Usual routine – please call Karen for tickets (656913) £5 per head. Includes simple sit down meal, tea/coffee and cake – and lots of lovely neighbours! Please bring your own drinks; the hall has plenty of glasses. As usual, to ensure that we cater for the right numbers, please make sure you order your tickets before the event.

Hope to see lots of you there.   Karen
JUMBLE SALE TO SUPPORT THE VILLAGE HALL & THE TIMMY MASON TRUST

To be held on Saturday 28th September in the Village Hall from 2pm.

Any help would be very much appreciated on the Friday evening from 6pm to set up – or help on the day (please let me know by phone in advance – 07876 177834 or 657099- and arrive at 1.30pm).  Please let me have all your jumble in advance!  Your support would be immensely appreciated.  Many thanks!

Carol Bartlett

	Sue Black – Village & Community Agent – 07810 630167

As you know, I am the Village Agent for Preston. Please do contact me with any queries or concerns and I can arrange a home visit, in complete confidence.




NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH
Team Members are:-  Michael Dyson, Rex Canton, Margaret Mortimore, Anne Smith, Dot Warren, Andrew McKechnie and Reg Freyne.  Our Neighbourhood Watch Liaison Officer for the South Cotswolds is Andy Fogden.  andy.fogden@gloucestershire.police.uk
PRESTON PARISH COUNCIL
Siddington Park Farm

Pegasus Group is preparing a planning application for a new mixed-use development on land at Siddington Park Farm, Cirencester and has asked for comments.  The proposals can now be seen on the Village website:  http://www.prestonpc.org.uk 

Do you look after someone ?

Positive Caring is a free programme for people who care for a relative, friend, neighbour or disabled child.  The following weekly sessions are designed to give you the opportunity to meet with other carers and gain and share knowledge and information.

Fridays from 10.30 am – 1.pm at Cotswold District Council Offices, Trinity Road, Cirencester

September 27th, October 4th, 11th, 18th and 25th and November 1st.

Help is available for replacement care and transport.

Please call 01452 500885 / 426254 or email: positivecaring@gloucestershire.gov.uk 

Kingshill Sports Facility

Cirencester Town Council is asking for comments on the sports facilities at Kingshill to help develop services and facilities for the future.  If you would like to comment please go to:  https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/Kingshill
The next Parish Council meeting will take place on Thursday, 5 September 2013 

at 7 pm in the Village Hall

EVERYONE IS VERY WELCOME TO ATTEND

CLERK TO THE COUNCIL :  Caroline Braidwood, 77 Pheasant Way, Cirencester, Gloucestershire  GL7 1BJ  Tel:  01285 380040  Email:  clerk@prestonpc.org.uk   www.prestonpc.org.uk
HEDGES OVERHANGING THE PAVEMENTS THROUGHOUT THE VILLAGE

I have been asked to remind villagers to check that their hedges do not overhang the pavements.  This can force pedestrians to walk on the road and thus causing a traffic hazard.

WOMEN’S SECTION ROYAL BRITISH LEGION – AMPNEY & DISTRICT
It is not necessary to have been a member of the Services to join The Royal British Legion.  Meetings are held roughly every other month and some are on a Thursday and some on a Tuesday.  
If anyone is interested in learning more about the work of The British Legion, please do get in touch with Janet Gibbs (01285 851227).
OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD 2013

The children are not yet back at school after the summer holidays but already plans are well underway for the Operation Christmas Child shoeboxes. South Cerney Village Hall has been booked as a Drop off Point for the week beginning Monday 4th November and the Coffee Morning is on the 5th October.

If you would like to help in any way or would  like to know more please contact me.

 Joan Townsend on 01285860710 or joan-townsend@hotmail.com 

Last year the number of shoeboxes were down which meant that around 12,000 children had no Christmas present. Please do all you can to support us and put a smile on the face of a young child this Christmas.

SIDDINGTON with PRESTON WI    For dates – please call Ann 01285 641469
Our Speaker in August is Tim Bird, a fitness expert and personal trainer from Cirencester.  He will be talking about ‘Exercise for Everyone’ and there will be a practical session as part of his talk.  He specialises in Tai Chi (remember the film ‘Calendar Girls’).

The meetings usually start at 7.30 pm.  Visitors and non-members are very welcome to join us there.  For more information, ring Ann on 01285 641469

PRESTON to CIRENCESTER BUS SERVICE 854
 Mondays and Fridays only (excluding Public Holidays)    Service 854

 

Leave Preston, opposite the Village Hall and Kingsway 
Arrive Cirencester, Market Place, Parish Church         

Service operated by PULHAM'S COACHES.   Tel: 01451 820369 for latest timetable
BUS NO 53 TO SWINDON OUTLET
STAGECOACH BUS SERVICE No 53 from CIRENCESTER TO SWINDON stopping at Preston Toll Bar and from SWINDON TO CIRENCESTER stopping at Preston Toll Bar

Please check times at the bus stop, or Timetables available from the TOURIST INFORMATION CENTRE.

Please use this service as much as you can – to prevent it being taken away! 

EDITOR’S COMMENTS  
Please send me –Dot Warren - news for October 2013 in handwriting or by e-mail by Thursday 19th September. Address: Greystones, Preston  Tel: 01285 656105; dotwarren@btinternet.com  NO FAX NUMBER
PRESTON NEWSLETTER AVAILABLE ON PRESTON WEBSITE

A copy of the Newsletter is available on the village website - http://www.prestonpc.org.uk/index.php?id=the-village-newsletter
All villagers who receive a copy delivered to their door will continue to do so.  But, if you would prefer to access the news online, please let me know.  
In addition there is a distribution list for those who would prefer to receive their personal copy by e-mail. 

In both these cases – to stop the delivery of a copy to your home OR to receive a personal e-mail copy - please refer to me Dot Warren (dotwarren@btinternet.com) 
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CRENCESTER & ALL SURROUNDING AREAS
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CHURCH FLOWER ROTA

Details of duties for the next three months are given below.  

Note to helpers - PLEASE NOTE that the Church office now only provides the service schedule 3 months in advance.  Could you all please check the service dates in the Church Diary to confirm if there is a service at Preston. 
As always, there are gaps in the rota, so I would appreciate it if anyone could volunteer to fill these dates. Thank you. Regine Freyne  Tel: 655370   regfreyne@btinternet.com
	
	All Saints Church Preston

Church Diary & Flower and Cleaning Rota



	Date
	Time & Service
	Place
	Rota volunteers

	SUNDAY
September 1

14th after Trinity
	8.00am  Holy Communion
10.00am  Family Service
	Pr
Sidd
	Mrs Mortimore

	WEDNESDAY

September 4
	3.00pm  Holy Communion
	Hunters Care
	

	SUNDAY
September 8

15th after Trinity
	10.00am  Holy Communion
6.00pm  Evensong
	Pr
Sidd
	Mrs Mortimore

	SUNDAY
September 15

16th after Trinity
	10.00am  Morning Worship
Evening Service
	Sidd
Pr
	Volunteers, please?

	SATURDAY 

September 21
	HARVEST DECORATIONS

10am ALL WELCOME
	Pr
	

	SUNDAY
September 22

17th after Trinity
	10.00am  Holy Communion
6.00pm  Harvest Festival
	Sidd
Pr
	See Sept 21

	SUNDAY
September 29

18th after Trinity

Michael & All Angels
	10.00am United Benefice Service
6.00pm  Cafe Church-Eliz Way
	SC
Sidd
	

	October

6th   13th 

20th   27th  
	
	 
	xxxxxxxxx

Mrs Jones

	November

3rd     10th 

 17th 

 24th
	
	
	Mrs Giles/Mrs Spivey

Mrs Tomblin/Mrs Price

Mrs Hamey/Mrs Lindsay

	
	Sidd:-

St Peters Church Siddington
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